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Commission on Alternatives to Incarceration 

Senator Heitkamp, Chairman 

Wednesday, November 21, 2007 

 

Chairman Heitkamp and members of the Commission on Alternatives to 

Incarceration, I am Nancy McKenzie, from the Department of Human 

Services (DHS).  I am here to provide testimony regarding the status of  

juvenile and adult drug court efforts in North Dakota, as well as other 

areas of collaboration between DHS and the Department of Corrections 

and Rehabilitation (DOCR). 

 

Drug courts began in North Dakota with the juvenile drug courts in Grand 

Forks and Fargo starting in May 2000.  Since that time, additional 

juvenile and adult drug courts have been established, and expansion 

continues today. 

 

Studies of drug courts nationally have shown positive outcomes. The 

2007 Legislature approved funding for expansion of drug court projects in 

several regions.  Attached is a chart of current and expanded drug court 

activities; I would like to review this with you at this time.  Please note 

that the yellow highlighted areas are those expansions funded by the 

2007 Legislature. 

 

To summarize this part of my testimony, drug court participants, their 

families, the courts, probation officers and treatment providers have all 

noted many strengths of these programs; those on the chart are just 

some examples.  We have learned much from the experiences of the last 

seven years, and use those lessons as the program continues to expand. 

 

http://www.nd.gov/dhs/info/testimony/2007-2008-interim/commission-altern/11-21-commission-testimony-chart-attachment.pdf
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Drug courts are just one of the areas in which close collaboration between 

DHS and DOCR has been critical.  Both agencies noted in 2007 budget 

testimony that we continue to work to develop a system of supervision 

and treatment services in the community that avoids duplication, and 

facilitates access to appropriate services as resources allow. 

 

Some of the ways in which community collaboration occurs are: review of 

common clients and their treatment needs; DHS membership on the 

DOCR Transitioning Prisoners to the Community Initiative (TPCI) 

leadership and steering committees; statewide and regional groups 

planning and implementing the drug court programs; joint work on the 

Rule-CPC community sex offender steering committee; a DHS/DOCR 

committee focused on prioritizing of mental health and substance abuse 

treatment resources; prison and HSC staff working on specific procedures 

for pre-release planning; and estimating unmet treatment needs for 

future planning. 

 

It is critical that our agencies work closely in these efforts if we are to 

successfully provide the services needed to maintain individuals in the 

community.  As DOCR works to manage the size of the prison population, 

DHS is directly impacted by increased community treatment requests.  

We will continue our joint efforts in order to best identify needs and 

resources.  Our system is not perfect, but these joint efforts are paying 

off in terms of better service planning for individuals in the community.  If 

you would like more specific information about any of these efforts, we 

can provide that. 

 

That concludes my testimony; I would be happy to answer any questions 

you may have. 


